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Project:  
Pedestrian Warning Beacon System and Midblock Crosswalk Along CR 644 
(Vernon Crossing), Township of Vernon 
 
Construction Forces:  
• Sussex County Office of Bridge & Traffic Safety 
• Sussex County Division of Public Works 

 
Advisory:  
The County of Sussex and the Township of Vernon have entered into a 
shared services agreement to work collectively towards the enhancement of 
pedestrian safety by installing a rectangular rapid flashing beacon (RRFB) 
pedestrian warning system and a midblock crossing along CR 644 (Vernon 
Crossing) in the vicinity of Vernon Recreation Fields.   
 
Construction Activities:  
Construction Work is as follows: 
 Modify existing guide rail end terminal locations - Complete 
 Install the proposed concrete curb ramps and ADA pedestrian pads- 

Complete 
 Install the proposed midblock RRFB (Rectangular Rapid Flashing 

Beacon), crossing signage and other associated sign modifications - 
Complete 

 Final Site Clean Up- Complete 
 

Contact Information:  
For more information about this project please feel free to contact 
Matthew Sinke, Assistant County Engineer, of the Sussex County Division of 
Engineering at 973-579-0430 or dpw@sussex.nj.us  
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CR 644 (Vernon Crossing) Pedestrian Warning Beacon & Midblock Crossing: Location Map 
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